
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 

  
 



 

 

 

 

CARMEL POINTE HOA 
TREE POLICY 

(Revised September 25, 2018) 
 

 

MAINTENANCE OF TREE WITHIN THE OWNERS FRONT YARDS 
The Association is responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of landscaping within the front yard area. 
When an owner and/or landscaper suspects a tree of disease or identifies signs of root invasion involving 
the structure and/or plumbing, the Landscape Committee is notified. The Landscape Committee may wish 
to obtain the recommendation of a licensed Arborist. When the tree is considered unable to thrive or is a  
threat to the structure and/or plumbing, the Landscape Committee will authorize removal of the tree and its 
replacement from the approved Carmel Pointe Plant List. The Association will bear the cost of the tree 
removal and its replacement. 
 
The owner is responsible for any damage and repairs to roofs, sidewalks, driveways, plumbing and sewers. 
 
The Board recognizes that there has been approved modifications to owner's front yards such as patios 
which involved the removal of a tree so that the community today reflects a deviation to the one tree per lot 
standard. With approval of this policy, the Association’s standard will change to one tree per building.   It 
will be the landscape committee who will administer this policy and determine the appropriate location of 
these trees. 
 
When an owner wishes a healthy tree to be removed, the owner is responsible for getting approval for that 
removal and bears the cost of removal and replacement. 

 
 

MAINTENANCE OF TREES IN COMMON AREAS 
Any tree within the Common Areas which has been identified as posing a problem to the owner's structure 
and/or plumbing will be referred to the Landscaping Committee for evaluation by a licensed Arborist and 
possible removal by the Association. The owner is responsible for damages to his property by root invasion. 
If the owner protests the removal of the tree, he will sign the “Hold Harmless Agreement” and assume the 
costs of any damages. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

CARMEL POINTE HOA 
CACTI POLICY 

(Reaffirmed October 15, 2020) 
 

Planting of the following cacti may be approved by the HOA subject to the following policy - 

Barrel Cactus, Ferrocactus spp., Easter Lily, Sea Urchin Cactus,Echinopsis spp., Golden Barrel Cactus, 
Echinocactus grusonii, Hedgehog, Rainbow Cactus Echinocereus spp.,  Mamillaria Cactus Mamillaria 
spp., Peruvian Cereus Cactus Cereus Peruvianus “Monstrosus”,   Saguaro Cactus Carnegiea gigantean, 
Tricocereus Cactus Tricocereus spp.                                                 
 

Desired cacti from the approved list above may be requested for individual placement on the homeowner’s 

lot at the homeowner’s expense.  The request should be directed to the Architectural Control Committee.  

It will then be reviewed by the Landscape Committee.  If approved, it will then be up to the homeowner to 

purchase, install, and maintain such cacti at their own expense.  Should the cactus die, the removal of 

the cactus is at the owner’s expense. These may not be maintained by the community irrigation system.  

The community will take no responsibility for their maintenance or survival.     

    


